
By Speed post  /RTI Matter 
DPE-GM-/00205/2014-GM   

Government of India   
Ministry of Heavy Industries & Public Enterprises 

Department of Public Enterprises 
******* 

Public Enterprises Bhawan 
Block No.14, C.G.O. complex 

Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003 
 

Dated:  17th December, 2014 
To. 
 

Shri Faisal Nadeem, 
Gosha-E-Chaman, 
Opposite Park, Bhanwar Pokhar, 
Patna, Bihar-800004 

 
Subject: - Furnishing information under RTI Act 2005. 
 

Sir, 

 Please refer to your RTI application dated 03-11-2014, which has been received in the 

Department of Public Enterprises from Department of Personnel & Training vide DPE 

reference no. DPENT/R/2014/00307 dated 20-11-2014 seeking information under RTI Act, 

2005. The information in respect of issue raised in your application is furnished as under: 

Reply 
 

Ministry of Social Justice & Empowerment and Department of Personnel & Training (DoPT) 

are the nodal Departments to formulate policy for persons with disabilities in services in 

Govt. Departments. All the policies / guidelines issued by DoPT / Ministry of Social Justice 

& Empowerment, which are specifically meant for compliance in the Central Public Sector 

Enterprises (CPSEs), are extended by Department of Public Enterprises (DPE) to the 

administrative Ministries/ Departments for compliance in CPSEs under their administrative 

control. Accordingly, DPE has been forwarding guidelines issued by DoPT for 

implementation in CPSEs. The detail of guidelines in this regard can be seen at DPE 

website www.dpe.nic.in . However, in respect of your query you may refer DPE OM 

No.6(9)/2014-(SC/ST Cell) dated 27th June 2014 (copy enclosed) pertaining to posting of 

employees who have differently abled dependents.  
 

2. The Appellate Authority in this case is Shri Ashok Kumar Pavadia, Joint Secretary, DPE, 
Room No. 404, Block No. 14, CGO Complex, Public Enterprises Bhawan, CGO Complex, 
Lodhi Road, New Delhi – 110003. 

      Yours sincerely, 
 

           
 (J.N. Prasad) 

Director & CPIO-GM Div. 

Copy to :  

Ministry of Personnel, Public Grievances and 
Pensions D/o Personnel & Training  
(Sh. D.K. Sengupta, US & CPIO)  
North Block, New Delhi. 

In reference to DoPT letter no. 
2/2/2014-RTIC/1045071 dated 
12th November 2014.     

 


